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The Coffin Bay Sun 

Coffin Bay Emergency Ready Committee 
Next meeting Monday February 3rd 

10 am at the Ambulance Station 

Come along to find out about emergency response planning for our town. 

All welcome 

 

$38,499.65 
Raised at Kangaroo Island Bushfire 

Fundraiser 
 

What an awesome effort by the Coffin Bay 
Community, businesses and individuals for 

supporting such a worthy cause. 
 

Thankyou to EVERYONE that was involved and 
congratulations to all at 1802 and their staff for 

hosting the event 



 

The Coffin Bay Sun 

Hello Coffin Bay, 

 

Hope you all had a lovely Christmas and I wish everyone the very best for 2020. What a very busy time the past 

couple of months have been. The week before Christmas we held a great Christmas Party and Markets at the 

Hall. Rachel Saxby’s idea to have the Markets on the same day as the Party was a great idea as there was 

something there for everyone. The Hall looked very festive and was packed with great stalls. Adults enjoyed the 

food, coffee, music by the PL Band and sipping a glass of bubbly while watching the kids have a great time on 

the bouncing castle, having their faces painted, playing games and enjoying the craft table in the kitchen. 

Santa’s arrival in the amazing float from the PL Community House was a real treat. Thank you to all that helped on 

the day, there is always so much setting up and packing away for this type of event. 

Special thanks must go to the Myers children who helped pick up rocks, rake under the trees, set up games and 

move tables and chairs around and came back later in the evening to help put everything away. Well done guys 

you really made a difference. A special thankyou to Santa, we know how busy he is so to spend some time with 

the kids in Coffin Bay was very special. 

On the 4th January we held our 3rd BAMM which again went off really well. Shame about the weather but we were 

all rather glad to see some rain. Again, great stalls, food and music and everyone seemed to be enjoying 

themselves and we have had great feedback regarding both events 

Our year has started on a high as we have received another grant, this one from FRRR, Foundation for Rural and 

Regional Renewal, more money to go towards Hall improvements. For those that don’t know how Grants work I’ll 

just mention the basic rules as some seem to think that Progress now has more money than they know what to do 

with. There is a great deal of work that goes into applying for a Grant, the paperwork seems endless, I’ve never 

done this before, and I find the whole process very time consuming. You must be very clear why you need the 

money, what it will be used for, how it will benefit the Community etc. If lucky enough to receive a Grant you 

have 12 months to carry out the projects, keeping a record of all expenditure, filling out a final report and if by 

chance you don’t use all the money in that time you have to give it back. Our next Grant application will be for 

repairs to the Hall roof and fixing the ceilings that are starting to fall down, it’s never ending. 

I have also been asked what we do with the money that we raise from Hall hire, BAMM, Progress markets etc, well 

it goes into the bank to pay all the bills. Just to keep the Hall doors open is very expensive so we keep a certain 

amount in the bank at all times and as that is used to pay the bills and general repairs & maintenances, insurance 

is a huge expense, the account has to be topped up.  We don’t charge the Red Cross or the Library for using the 

Hall and for anyone that hires the Hall we just charge $3.00 pp. We receive some money from advertising in the 

Sun and from Hall hire for the monthly markets.  Occasionally we have a little extra so that is spent on items that 

are badly needed, a new fridge and a new vacuum for instance. 

So, our major fundraisers are very important, but we try hard and make them fun for us and the Community. 

Talking of fundraisers, we have been thinking about having something in March to celebrate Progress’s 70th 

Anniversary. Thinking along the lines of an old-fashioned Supper Dance, there was some really great music in the 

50’s. I’ll keep you informed but we will need the Bar finished before that can happen so it might be delayed a 

little.  

Cheers 

Carol Fathers 

 

   

  

 

 

  

               

 

 

      

 

 

 

Coffin Bay Progress 

Association 

 

President: Mrs Carol Fathers 0400 854 441  Vice President: Ms Rachel Saxby 0417 858 122 

Secretary: Mrs Tracey Matheson 0431 424 790 Public Officer: Mrs Carol Fathers 0400 854 441 

Treasurer & Hall Booking Officer: Mrs Linda Christian 0409 092 168           Coffin Bay Sun: Michele Akers 0408 224 865 

Hall Flag: Sandra Peters 0408 895 674 – Peter & Lorraine Bradford 0428 854 138 

Next Progress Association meeting is 2nd Tuesday of the month at 7.30pm in the 

kitchen of the Coffin Bay Hall.  All welcome to attend 

 

PRESIDENTS REPORT 

 CONTACT US 
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Gardening Tip 
by Phil Siviour – Coffin Bay Gardening Service 

Roses only need sufficient water to avoid stress during the hot summer period. Nip off spent blooms, 
avoid cutting long stems. This will prevent strong new growth and inferior late summer flowers.  

Tomatoes need extra care with watering this time of year. Blossom-end rot (where the flowering side 
of the fruit blackens and rots) is mainly caused by erratic watering. Regular watering is essential. 
Don’t wait until the plant wilts.  

Fruit tree watering needs to be regular even though the crop may have finished. This means the usual heavy, weekly 
drenching. This will set the tree up for storage of plant foods that will be used in developing buds, flowers and fruit for 
next summer 

-Meet the Locals- 
WILLIE WAGTAIL 

The Willie Wagtail needs no introduction. It is one of our most iconic and well- loved birds. They 

are found all over mainland Australia, preferring more open country, but have also adapted to 

life in urban areas.  

 

Their high protein diet of many different types of insects must give them the energy to be hardly 

ever still, especially with their “wag-tailing”. One willie I encountered while working in a back 

yard, flew down alongside and looked at me as much to say “well come on”. My role, I 

discovered, was to upend rocks and bark, whereupon she pounced on the hiding insects, 

completely unafraid of my presence.  

 

We have all heard Willie Wagtails especially on still moonlit nights singing the night away over the 

breeding season. The reasons why are unclear. Being a romantic at heart, I have no doubt that 

dad is serenading his missus while she is nesting. 

 

There is now a good deal of evidence that many species of birds, willies included, pair for life. 

Even with all their restless energy, the average lifespan of WW’s is 11 years.  

 

The attached photos were kindly sent to me by Von, one of the long-suffering librarians at Pt. 

Lincoln who all with such good cheer help computer incompetents like myself. The willies 

successfully nested in her yard and the photos are a time sequence from mum sitting on the 

eggs to fully fledged youngsters. Note in #4 how the chicks have outgrown the nest and one is 

perched; and how thin dad is compared to mum. He has worn himself to a frazzle, repelling 

invaders such as currawongs, magpies, ravens, cats and humans, in between bringing home the 

bacon for three youngsters with bottomless appetites.  

Doug Clarke  Jan ’20.   

 



 

The Coffin Bay Sun 

  

Volunteer in your Community  

Coffin Bay Bowling Club 

Needs You!! 
With several members 

having retired from bowls or 

moved away, we are 

needing new players to join 

our club and enjoy our 

fantastic sport. 
 

Our friendly group of 

members will welcome any 

interested persons, 

regardless of playing ability 

or experience to come 

along and enjoy the game 

of bowls. Our facilities are 

arguably the best on Eyre 

Peninsula, and members 

can enjoy bowls from social 

bowls through to pennant 

competition. 
 

If you think you might like to 

give bowls a try, contact 

Paul Phillips - 0411 881 474 

or  

Peter and Lorraine Shepperd 

0427 103 492  

Pricing 2020 
 

Front page 2/3 page $20 per month 

Meet the locals ½ page free 

(one per month) 

Business listing Business name + phone 

number $5 per year 
 

1/8 page $3 per month or $30/year 
 

¼ page $5 per month or $50/year 
 

½ Page $8 per month or $80/year 
 

Full page $15 per month 

The Coffin Bay Yacht 

Club is a vibrant 

community club that 

is run and worked by 

VOLUNTEERS! 

 
We need your help in our 

family friendly club, by 

volunteering your time in the 

kitchen. Just once a month 

on the roster would be 

appreciated! 

 

Supporting Ourommunity 

 

Notice of Annual General Meeting 

Monday 24th February 7pm 

Coffin Bay Hall 
 

You are invited to join us to share ideas and to find out what is 

happening around the coastline of Lower Eyre Peninsula  

We welcome your ideas on new activities to complement our 

Greenly Beach Family Planting Day 2020. 

Do you have skills to contribute to our committee such as social 

media, event management or accounting, application writing, other? 

Join us in acting locally to care for our part of the coast. 

For more information email lowereyrecoastcare@gmail.com 

or call Kerryn 0498 387 961 

Volunteers caring for our coast 

Invoices will be sent from 

The Coffin Bay Progress 

Association on booking.  

Please contact the editor 

coffinbaysun@gmail.com 

to arrange your 

advertising for 2020 

All advertising is editable 

at any time throughout 

the year at no extra 

charge. 

 

Please keep your adverts 

up to date and include 

any monthly special 

events. 

mailto:lowereyrecoastcare@gmail.com
mailto:coffinbaysun@gmail.com
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COFFIN BAY COMMUNITY CHURCH 
CNR HAGGARTY & TAPLEY STS 

(LUTHERAN & UNITING CHURCHES IN AUSTRALIA, WORSHIPPING TOGETHER IN 

CHRISTIAN UNITY.) 

 

WORSHIP SERVICES - EVERY SUNDAY 9:00AM 

 

EVERYONE WELCOME! 

YOU CAME FROM HEAVEN TO EARTH TO SHOW THE WAY, FROM THE EARTH TO THE CROSS 

MY DEBT TO PAY FROM THE CROSS TO THE GRAVE, FROM THE GRAVE TO THE SKY; LORD I 

LIFT YOUR NAME ON HIGH. 

 

MONTHLY CATHOLIC MASS – FIRST SUNDAY OF EACH MONTH AT 6PM 

 

Friends of Coffin Bay Parks 

President: Graham Baker PO Box 152 
Secretary:  Bernadette Saunders Coffin Bay 5607 
Treasurer: Sonia Richards dettes46@bigpond.com 

AGM 
10th February 2020 

0930 at Coffin Bay Sporting Complex 
 

Anyone interested is very welcome 
Membership fees $10.00 per year 

 
Tea and Coffee provided 

 

Volunteers working with DEW in conserving and 
managing our national parks 

 

CEA-SIDE STITCHERS 

We meet Friday mornings 9-12 

at Coffin Bay Golf Clubrooms. 

We extend an invitation to 

anyone (residents or visitors) 

interested in quilting, sewing or 

needlework to join us at our 

weekly get together. 

Bring along your machine or 

knitting etc. All welcome. 

 

TAI CHI –  Every Saturday Morning 

8.50am for a 9am start – 9.45am 
 

HELD EVERY SATURDAY MORNING AT THE YACHT CLUB OR ON 

THE LAWNED AREA NEXT TO THE CLUB 

Gold coin donation which is given to a charity. 

We follow an easy Tai Chi DVD by Master George Lee of 

Adelaide. 
 

Come and give it a try! 

Carol PH: 8685 4442 M: 040 085 4441 

Coffin Bay Playgroup 
 

Meet at the Coffin Bay Hall on 

Mondays 10am-12 noon during 

school term. Bring $2 entry and 

a piece of fruit to share. 
 

Visitors are welcome. 



 

 

“Your One Stop Fun Shop” 
 

NEW Kayaks, Stand up Paddleboards, 

Surfboards, Mountain Bikes, Fishing Gear , 

Snorkelling Gear, Ski/Fishing Boat (guided hire) 
 

ALSO, specialising in tours last 25 years 

4WD tag along and tours, Fatbike, Sandbike 

adventures, Nocturnal wildlife tours etc. 

Mobile 0408 896 258 

www.dunebustersportlincoln.info 

 

Every Tuesday morning at 9:30am 
(10am during school holidays). 
 
Please contact Alyssa on  

0438 021 638 for more information. 

 
Everyone is welcome, however 
numbers are limited 

 

Coffin Bay Markets 
Upcoming Market dates: 

Sunday February 9th, Sunday March 8th, 
Easter Weekend – Friday 10th and Saturday 11thApril 

Sunday 10th May - Mother’s Day 
Sunday 14th June Long Weekend 

The markets are held in the Coffin Bay Hall 
Normal hours are 10am – 2.30pm Subject to change in Winter. 

For further information please call 
Bernadette Page on 0412 669 935 or look us up on Facebook 

under Coffin Bay Markets. 

 

Pilates classes at the Community Hall! 

We are in Coffin Bay  

 Sunday February 9th 
 

10am till 1pm 

6-8 Lawrie Street 
Phone Heather: 0429 082 656 

 

Licensed Carpenter 

 
 
 

Pergolas, Sheds, Carports, 
Verandahs & General Repairs 

 
Over 30 years’ experience in the 

Building Industry 
 

Ph: 0419 824 233 for a free quote 

Coffin Bay Pharmacy 
Please kindly note that the operating timing for 

pharmacy has changed 

MONDAY to FRIDAY: 9:30 AM TO 5 PM 
SATURDAY: 9:30 AM TO 12 PM 

SUNDAY AND PUBLIC HOLIDAYS: CLOSED 
 

Address: 2 Flinders Avenue, Coffin Bay, SA-5607 
Phone: 08-8685 4080 

 

The Coffin Bay Sun 



 

 

  

The Coffin Bay Sun 

JENKO ELECTRICAL SERVICES 

Servicing the Lower Eyre Peninsula 

• Domestic 

• Commercial 

• Industrial 

• Split System Aircons 

• LED Lighting 

Contact Andrew Jenkins on 

0418856125 or jenkins2@jenko.com.au 

The Coffin Bay Sun The Coffin Bay Sun The Coffin Bay Sun 

mailto:jenkins2@jenko.com.au


 

 

The Coffin Bay Sun 

Coffin Bay Pizza & Takeaway 
are now located at Shop 4/61 Esplanade 

next door to 1802 Restaurant 
 
Business Hours are Wednesday - Monday 4pm - 9pm 

Tuesday Closed 
Open all Public Holidays except Christmas Day 

 
Phone 0458 248 725 or Leave a Message on our FB 

Page under "Coffin Bay Takeaway " 

 

For Rendering, Plastering, Texture Coatings, 

Repairs or Sprucing up your home 

Steven Dew 0413 126 347 

No job too small 

 

Musical Instruments from 

Beginner to Experienced 

Tuition, Accessories 

Open Mon – Saturday 

 

“Where Music is Your World” 



 

 

  34° South Catering 
 

Saturday Night Dinner 

6pm – 8:30pm 

 

Sunday Breakfast 

8:30am – 11:30am 
 

Takeaways Available 

 

For bookings call 

Clayle 0429 856 104 or Ann 0428 982 036 
 

@ The Coffin Bay Sporting Club 
 

Catering for Weddings, Private Functions + Special Celebrations 

Follow us on Facebook for weekly specials and “Pop Up” Events 

 

The Coffin Bay Sun 
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  Need Any Welding or 

General Maintenance 

Done 

Then BILL HUGHES can help. 

Over 40 years experience 

MIG, ALUMINIUM, STAINLESS STEEL 

Fencing, Gates, Trailer and Boat 

Repairs etc. 

Can come to you… 

Phone 0428 824 344 

ABN 30599344696 

 

Southern Cross Pest 

Control 

Coffin Bay 
 

For all your pest eradication 

needs. 
 

Specialist in termite control. 
 

All other types of health and 

nuisance pests. 
 

Call Jim Grose 
 

0458 741 712 
 



 

 

   Dr Claire Rowe 
 

Every Wednesday 9-5pm 

1st & 3rd Thursday of the month 

9-5pm 
 

She works out of the  

Coffin Bay Community Health 

Centre, Corner of Hawson St & 

Flinders Ave. 
 

For appointments and 

messages for Dr Rowe please 

call 8683 2077 

Community Nurse 
@ The Health Centre 
Cnr Hawson St & Flinders Ave 

 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday 

9am – 1pm 
Closed Public Holidays 

 

No appointment necessary 

bloods from 9am, other 

treatments start at 9:30am. 
 

Services include: blood tests 

(ordered by GP), wound care, 

blood pressure checks, blood 

sugar levels, removal of 

stitches and general health 

enquiries. 
 

For more information 

Ph: 8685 4070 (Coffin Bay) 

Ph: 8683 2024 (Pt Lincoln) 

M: 0427 026 395 

General  Class i f ieds  

A.A. MEETINGS 
 

Please Contact 

0427 854 585 

0427 944 985 

 

Make sure you send the editor the details of your events and 

what your community groups are achieving at 

CoffinBaySun@gmail.com before the 24th of the month to get 

into the next issue of ‘The Coffin Bay Sun’!! 
 

If you would like your copy of the Coffin Bay Sun emailed to you 

(in COLOUR!) then let us know via coffinbaysun@gmail.com 

WASTE TRANSFER STATION OPERATING TIMES 

Coffin Bay 

Facility is open to the public during the following hours: 

Tuesday – 2pm to 4pm 

Wednesday – 9am to Noon 

Sunday – 9am to 12 Noon 

www.lowereyrepeninsula.sa.gov.au 

Coffin Bay Gardening Service  

Phil Siviour – 0428 868 545 

 

Steve’s Gardening & Handyman 

Service 

Steve Nettle – 0427 854 379 

 

Origin Energy Agent 

Steve Nettle – 0427 854 379 

 

John Gill Electrical – 0407 556 096 

 

Ken Cairns Plumbing – 0427 854 585 

 

Stotty’s Building 

Klint – 0439 339 407 

 

Qualified Carpenter 

Shannon Fry – 0422 595 852 

 

Qualified Carpenter 

Peter Bald – 0419 824 233 

 

Local Carpenter – House 

Maintenance & Improvement 

Marty Bratasiuk – 0433 071 640 

 

Noel’s Flyscreen Service 

Noel Saxby – 0400 233 366 

 

Coffin Bay Linen Hire & Laundry 

Service 

Sharon – 0488 515 132 

 

Rendering & Plastering 

Steven – 0413 126 347 

 

Majoor Contracting 

Luke Majoor – 0421 752 537 

 

Open Eyre Events 

Charmaine – 0428 668 642 

 

Reptile Removal and Relocation 

Including injured bird rehabilitation 

Rob – 0427 563 685 

 

Justice of the Peace (JP) 

Ian Gordon – 8685 4417 

 

Local Graphic Designer 

Holly Gill - 0424989360 

 

 

mailto:CoffinBaySun@gmail.com
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What’s On around Coffin Bay 

February 2020 

 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

 

 

 

 

   

Cea-side 

Stitchers 9-12pm, 

Coffins Sporting 

Complex 

 

1 

Tai Chi, Yacht 

Club 9am 

 

Coffin Bay 

Library 10-12pm  

 

2 

 

3 

 

COFFIN BAY 

EMERGENCY 

READY MEETING 

10am 

Ambulance 

Station 

4 

 

Pilates 9:30am, 

Town Hall 

 

Coffin Bay 

Library 

10-12pm 

 

 

5 6 

 

7 

Cea-side 

Stitchers 9-12pm, 

Coffins Sporting 

Complex 

 

 

8 

Tai Chi, Yacht 

Club 9am 

 

Coffin Bay 

Library 10-12pm 

 

 

9 

Cummins 

Recyclers 

10-1pm, 

6-8 Lawrie St 

 

Coffin Bay 

Markets 

10am – 2:30pm 

10 

CFS Training 

6pm, CB Shed, 

Haggarty St 

11 

 

Pilates 9:30am, 

Town Hall 

 

Coffin Bay 

Library 10-12pm 

 

Coffin Bay 

Progress 

Meeting 7:30pm, 

Coffin Bay Hall 

 

12 13 

 

14 

Cea-side 

Stitchers 9-12pm, 

Coffins Sporting 

Complex 

 

 

 

15 

Tai Chi, Yacht 

Club 9am 

 

Coffin Bay 

Library 10-12pm 

 

 

16 

 

17 

‘Catch up in 

Coffin Bay’ 

1-3pm at the Hall 

18 

 

Pilates 9:30am, 

Town Hall 

 

Coffin Bay 

Library 10-12pm 

 

 

19 

 

20 

 

21 

Cea-side 

Stitchers 9-12pm, 

Coffins Sporting 

Complex 

 

 

22 

Tai Chi, Yacht 

Club 9am 

 

Coffin Bay 

Library 10-12pm  

 

 

 

23 

 

Coffin Bay Sun 

Submission 

Deadline 

 

24 

Coastcare 

8.30am, CB Boat 

Ramp BBQ area 

 

Coffin Bay 

Playgroup 

10-12pm 

Coffin Bay Hall 

25 

Pilates 9:30am, 

Town Hall 

 

Coffin Bay 

Library 10-12pm 

 

Coffin Bay 

Reach Out, 

10-12pm Library  

 

26 27 

 

28 

Cea-side 

Stitchers 9-12pm, 

Coffins Sporting 

Complex 

 

Baby Bounce 

9:30-10am, 

Cummins School 

Community 

Library 

29 

 

 



 

 

 
 

Coffin Bay Yacht Club 
 

 
It’s been a busy Festive Season at the Yachty with a full house each trading night. Our teams 

have done a fantastic job feeding the masses and manning the bar with House Officer Gwen 

and Bar Manager Sonia leading the way and “keeping us in order”  !!    WE ARE ALL STILL 

SMILING !!!  

Hendo has sailing underway again after a short Christmas break. A challenging Marathon 

race has set the pace for the rest of the season and Junior Sailing has recommenced with 

sessions on Sunday mornings 9am. 

NEW SAILORS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME 

Just call into the club or phone Hendo on 0437 513 006 



 

 

The Coffin Bay Sun 

2020 Business of the Year… my little Post Office & Gift Shop 
 

I would like to thank you for the nominations and the council for voting me 
2020 Business of the Year.  I felt very emotional and humbled that you all think so 

much of my little Post Office & Gift Shop. 
 

So, thank you all for the recognition and for believing in me. 
It’s been an amazing 3 years and I look forward to future adventures in Coffin Bay. 

 

I would like to thank everyone for coming to the Australia Day Breakfast and 
Presentation Ceremony on our beautiful foreshore. 

 

A big thankyou to my little assistant Saskia Malone for the hug when the morning 
became teary and to Carol Fathers and the amazing volunteers 

for making the day perfect. 
 

Once again THANKYOU Coffin Bay 

Love Fi xxx 
 

 
In partnership with.. 

34° SOUTH CATERING.. 
Bookings & Catering:  0429 856 104 
Club Function Hire:  Cassie 0428 873 131 

 www.coffinbaysportingclub.com 
 

 

COFFIN BAY GOLF OPEN WEEKEND  

Saturday 7th & Sunday 8th March 
Contact Andrew Jenkins 0418 856 125 

 

BOWLS  

 Wednesday & Saturday Competition.. 
have a roll any other time! 

Contact MIKE:  0428 395 754 
 

GOLF  

Green fee players WELCOME! 
Thursday MENS competition - names in by noon 

Tuesday LADIES Summer Season - names in by 11am 
Sunday MENS & LADIES - names in by noon 

Contact STEVE:  0427 854 379 

http://www.coffinbaysportingclub.com/


 

 

SOS or Emergency Calls Only on a mobile phone allows phone users 

to still call 000 when there is no service. 
 

 



Lower Eyre Family Practice 
5/61 Esplanade, Coffin Bay         08 8676 2210 

A Tumby Bay Road, Cummins SA 5631    P 08 8676 2210   E admin@cumminsmedical.com.au 

………....…………..Recommencing Services...……………….…… 

………....…Health Engine………….... 
Book Appointments and Request Repeat 

Prescriptions Online!  

Patients can book appointments online for both 

our Cummins and Coffin Bay Clinics through  

Health Engine. 

Current patients can also now use the site to    

request scripts from their preferred GP. 

To book appointments, or request your scripts 

download the Health Engine app or search for our 

clinics at: healthengine.com.au 

*please note that scripts can only be ordered 

through our Cummins Health Engine page. 

Dr Gerard Quigley 

Tuesday  2.30 - 5.00 

 

Dr Russell Sankey 

Thursday 2.30 - 5.00 

……..…....…New Hours……….…..... 

We are pleased to announce that we will be recommencing consultations at the Coffin Bay 

Branch of Lower Eyre Family Practice in 2020. 

We apologise for being unable to do so in recent times, having only one attending Doctor in 

the Cummins practice, has restricted our capacity for services, as our Doctors are responsible 

for servicing both the Cummins Clinic and the Cummins and Memorial District hospital. 

We will recommence Clinic hours in Coffin Bay, on  

Tuesday the 11th of February, 2020.  

Hours of Business will be Tuesdays and Thursdays 2.30pm to 5pm. 

Dr Gerard Quigley will be attending Tuesday afternoons & 

we have a new Registrar, Dr Russell Sankey attending Thursday afternoons.  

We would also like to advise the expansion of services offered through our clinic, with Coun-

try and Outback Health in attendance at the Coffin Bay Clinic from January, 2020. 

From January, 2020, Dietitian Sarah Scott, has started arranging appointments. 

Diabetes Nurse Educator, Taylah Chatterton, is in the process of confirming dates for 2020. 

Podiatrist, Bernard Pienar, is in the process of confirming dates for 2020. 



Library News 

Welcome back to another year of browsing, borrowing, learning 

and socialising in our lovely library. If you are new to our 

community or not yet a Coffin Bay Library patron, please call in Tuesday or 

Saturday morning to browse our wide selection of Adult Fiction, Teen and 

Children’s Fiction, Non-Fiction, DVDs, CDs and audio books – a collection of over 

500 items!!  

If we don’t have what you want, we can help you place a hold from 

another SA Public Library …. or do it yourself with the Libraries SA 

app. We can help you set this up, all you need is your library card. 

Other great resources that are available to you free as a library 

patron can be viewed from our library web page: 

www.libraries.sa.gov.au/cummins  

 digital magazines and newspapers 
 

 video training courses  
 

Find and use resources relating to Australia bringing 

together content from libraries, museums, archive 

and other research organisations.  
 

  Libby app: e- books and e-audio books 
 

 

 Library Lover’s Day  

Valentine’s Day is a great day to 

share our love of reading. Please 

join us on Tuesday 18 February for 

a Library Lover’s’ Morning Tea. 

Every person who borrows an item 

will go in a draw to win a lovely box 

of Cadbury Chocolates.  
 

 

Want to know more? 
Coffin Bay Branch Hours: 
Tuesday 10.00 – 12.00 noon 

Saturday 10.00 – 12 noon 

Coffin Bay Hall 

 

 

 

Cummins School Community Library  

(08) 8676 2476 

libraries.sa.gov.au/cummins 

Reading Challenge 2020 

 RECOMMENDED BY A FRIEND 

 BEGIN A DIFFERENT SERIES 

 FROM A GENRE OUTSIDE YOUR 

COMFORT ZONE 

 WITH A LADY AND SUITCASE 

ON THE COVER 

 A GRAPHIC NOVEL 

 SET IN THE YEAR OF YOUR 

BIRTH 

 A NEW RELEASE 

 A CHILDHOOD FAVOURITE 

 AN AUDIOBOOK 

 RECOMMENDED FROM A 

PODCAST 

http://www.libraries.sa.gov.au/cummins
http://www.libraries.sa.gov.au/cummins
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/File:Heart_icon_red_hollow.svg
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/File:Heart_icon_red_hollow.svg
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/


Refuse Reduce Reuse Recycle Compost  
 

This month: Bottle tops & coffee pods 

 

Plastic bottle tops and coffee pods are no longer being collected for 

recycling at the Coffin Bay Post Office. Unfortunately, the local recycler is no longer operating. 

Nationally, Envision who were collecting bottle tops and experimenting with making mobility 

aids for children also stopped collecting as 1) they were overwhelmed with the number of lids 

sent to them, and 2) their trials with this type of plastic weren’t successful. 

So, what is the problem with recycling bottle tops? Recycling them as loose lids is problematic 

as their small size means they fall through the conveyer belt when material is sorted, leaving 

them on the bottle is a problem when the bottles are compressed.  

For those that take their recyclable material to the Port Lincoln waste transfer facility there is 

a way to recycle them. 

1. Remove the plastic liner from inside the lid 

2. Place the lids into a large plastic bottle like a plastic milk bottle, plastic juice bottle, plastic 

detergent bottle or any other clean plastic bottle. This can be done by cutting a slot in the 

side of the bottle or bending the lid to fit through the top of the bottle 

3. Fill the container and take to the recycler** 

4. **Please note that at this time these are NOT accepted at the Coffin Bay and Cummins waste 

transfer stations 

 

We are looking at collecting for another national organisation, Lids4Kids, who are continuing 

to collect lids but with details still to come. We are interested to hear from anyone who would 

like to assist with cleaning and sorting the lids for this organisation in the future. Email or call 

contacts below to register your interest 

Coffee pods: despite claims of some coffee pods being biodegradable they will not biodegrade 

in a home compost system, they need industrial composting to reach the high temperatures 

required to breakdown. Of the coffee pods Nescafe is the only one that offers a recyclable pod 

made from aluminium. For Nescafe coffee pod users there are currently 2 local recycling 

points that collect and return the pods. Note this is for Nescafe coffee pods only 1) Lower Eyre 

Health Practice in Cummins, 2) Golden Sable Florist 10 Liverpool St Port Lincoln.  Nescafe 

coffee pods users can also order their own Australia Post recycling satchel for the Nespresso 

webpage. 

cbprogress@hotmail.com or call Kerryn 0498 387 961  

mailto:cbprogress@hotmail.com



